
A Message from Administration… 
 
Dear Families, 
 
Based on the information shared Friday afternoon by the Premier, schools will 
continue to be open for face-to-face learning next week after the long week-
end , and the Spring Break will occur for all students April 12th-16th. If tech-
nology was borrowed on Thursday as a precaution for a possible school clo-
sure, please ensure it is returned to the classroom teacher on Tuesday.  We 
have noted which families have requested technology in case we need to send 
home technology in the future.  
 
As the numbers of Covid-19 cases are rising in York Region, we do want to 
take this opportunity to remind families of the importance of physical distanc-
ing and face masks.  Please take note of the new lockdown protocols adminis-
tered by the Province. We also want to remind you to properly screen your 
child everyday before sending them to school.  Please take the time to read 
through each question and determine whether your child can come to school.  
If you answer YES to any of these questions, DO NOT send your child to 
school.  We all need to work together to ensure a safe and healthy school envi-
ronment. 
 
We wish you all a safe, healthy and enjoyable long weekend.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jeff Laughlin & Shauna Small     

 

Family Feature                     April 2nd, 2021 
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      Principal:  Jeff Laughlin | 905.508.7303 
Vice Principal:   Shauna Small | 905.508.7303   

Superintendent:   Liz Davis| 905.884.4477 
     Trustee :  Simon Cui 

https://twitter.com/silverpinesps 
http://www.silverpines.ps.yrdsb.edu.on.ca 

https://www.york.ca/wps/wcm/connect/yorkpublic/9e5381ca-ec8b-4df1-8db5-42292f2a35fc/114_School+Screening+Tool-Mar28.pdf?MOD=AJPERES&CVID=nx--Hhk
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8:30-9:30 PM 

 
 
Visit our new website 
 
YRDSB has refreshed its Board website to make it easier for families to find the important information they are look-
ing for at www.yrdsb.ca.  
 
The new website has been designed to be mobile friendly, translatable, accessible, searchable, easy to navigate and 
to better reflect York Region District School Board and our community. This includes: 

 Built-in translation tool 

 Enhanced search capabilities 

 Built-in accessibility features to meet accessibility legislation 

 Revised navigation based on user testing, website analytics and research 
Quick access to six of our most accessed pages, including school calendars and school transportation information.  
 
The new website also includes: 
 
A Family Resources that provides quick access to online tools like Edsby, Google Classroom and School Cash 
Online, as well as links to information about translation tools, IT support for families and more. Use the “need help” 
button to access tips and support in using these tools.  

 
 

Updated Online Student Tools pages provide quick access to students to online learning platforms and resources 
to help with homework. Use the “need help” button to access tips and support in using these tools.  
  
 

An enhanced newsroom with access to the latest news, events and videos so you can find out what’s happening 
around our Board.   

 
 
Easy access to information about supports for students, elementary school and secondary school programs, adult 
learning opportunities and more.  

 
Information about COVID-19 and schools, including update information, screening tools and frequently asked ques-
tions can still be found at www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening.  
 
We hope that the website makes it easier for families to find and access the information you are looking for. When 
you visit the new website, please take the time to share your feedback, so we can continue to ensure our website 
meets the needs of the community we serve.  
 

http://www.yrdsb.ca
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/family-resources
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-tools-and-resources
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/newsroom
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/elementary-school
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/secondary-school
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/adult-learning
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/adult-learning
http://www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening
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Social Connection and the Power of a Listening Ear  

A year later, we continue to experience uncertainty with lockdowns and social distancing; we long for social 
interaction with peers, friends, and families beyond our immediate social circles. This month's newsletter will 
focus on the importance of maintaining and expanding our social connections by offering a listening ear while 
following Public Health guidelines.  
 
Restrictions limiting in-person interactions have left many parents and students feeling a sense of isolation, sad-
ness, anxiousness, and frustration, among other feelings. The importance of offering a listening ear could not be 
more pronounced as many feel disconnected and alone. According to CMHA, ‘really listening' is the key to a 
meaningful connection. Active listening is a part of effective communication skills that can support building a 
real connection with other people. It can take some getting used to, especially when behind a mask and dis-
tanced six feet apart or even behind a virtual screen.  
 
The importance of offering a listening ear to understand what a person might be experiencing is a small act that 
can make a meaningful difference. Leon F. Seltzer Ph.D. explains why feeling understood is essential to our well-
being and how it connects us to others, allowing us to feel welcomed.  
 
Included below are some tips to build connection safely by offering a sympathetic ear:  

 Reach out in a manner that feels safe and follows Public Health guidelines i.e., phone call, zoom, text, and 
other creative ways.  

 • Take the time to let the other person know you are there for them. "I am here for you. I am listening. Tell 
me what's on your mind…"  

 • Show empathy and understanding by validating what is being said. "I hear you, and it makes sense why 
you would feel this way."  

 • Acknowledge their feelings.  

 • Be present in the moment with the person.  

 • Listen to understand and take the necessary time to absorb the information.  

 • Ask questions when appropriate. The questions should be curious, open-ended, and ones that do not 
contain an answer. "Can you tell me more about what that was like for you?"  

 • Pay attention to body language by facing the person to show you are listening.  

 • Avoid advice-giving, interrupting, making assumptions, or judgments.  

 • Let the conversation flow.  

 • Be honest about how much time you can offer to connect.  
 
Following these tips should help you get started on building meaningful connections through the act of listen-
ing.  
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Empowering Women 

Empower your daughters in the field of math and science. 
 
Share this short film with your children. 
 
https://watch.eventive.org/argot/play/5ffc8f00453a0d00a3c9bd8f 
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A Virtual Cross-Canada Yom HaShoah Commemora-
tion will be available on April 8th, 7:00pm.  

https://www.holocaustcentre.com/2021-cross-canada-yom-hashoah
https://www.holocaustcentre.com/2021-cross-canada-yom-hashoah
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